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Bikers inside the Beltway, Washington DC

Board Member Moonie/Edge  (Left) and Local 20 member Spider (Right) meeting California Congressman Doug LaMalfa (Republican - Redding) and Congressman Jay 
Obernotle’s (Republican - Big Bear) staff at the US Capitol on Bikers Rights. With their help and  ABATE’s Lobbyist, Congressman Obernotle signed onto 

Anti-Profiling  Resolution - ARTICLE ON PAGE 18



Adelanto Motorcycle Training Services, Inc 760-987-6652
Alameda Bay Area Motorcycle Training 888-744-2268
Aptos Cabrillo College 831-479-6331
Atwater Valley Motorcycle Training, Inc 559-299-6347
Carlsbad Twysted Throttle 619-771-9927 
Chico Sierra Steel Harley Davidson 530-440-9766
Chula Vista	 Pacific	Safety	Center	 858-621-2313
Cloverdale Redwood Region Motorcycle Training 707-538-7768
Colton STMC 909-430-3000
Cornoa Ride Rite 951-736-8179
Costa Mesa U-RIDE 714-425-7981
Eureka Redwood Region Motorcycle Training 707-538-7768
Fairfield Iron Steed Harley Davidson 707-359-5350
Fremont 2	Wheel	Safety	Training	 510-784-8978
Fresno Valley Motorcycle Training, Inc 559-233-5279
Fullerton Orange County Motorcycle Training 714-637-2355
Gilroy  2	Wheel	Safety	Training	 510-784-8978
Hawthorne Bartels Harley Davidson 310-823-1112
Hayward	 Northern	California	Motorcycle	Training,	Inc	 877-888-6268
Hesperia Motorcycle Training Services, Inc 760-987-6652
Inglewood Westside Motorcycle Academy 310-395-0695
Lake Elsinore Ride Rite 951-736-8179
Lancaster Antelope Valley Harley-Davidson 661-948-5959
Lathrop Eagles Nest Harley Davidson 209-307-7557
Livermore	 Pacific	Motorcycle	Training	 925-800-5109
Long Beach Westside Motorcycle Academy 310-395-0695
Mather	 Safety	Center	Inc	 800-825-7262
Monterey Pacific	Motorcycle	Training	 925-800-5109
Mission Viejo Saddleback Rider Training 949-491-1201
Modesto Modesto Junior College 209-575-6063
Newark	 2	Wheel	Safety	Training	 510-784-8978

Norwalk Cerritos Community College 562-467-5050
Palmdale Top Gun Motorcycle Training 800-593-7909
Pasadena	 Academy	of	Motorcycle	Operation	LLC	 877-474-3326
Perris Riverside Harley Davidson 951-785-0100
Petaluma	 Northern	California	Motorcycle	Training,	Inc	 877-888-6268
Pleasant Hill	 Northern	California	Motorcycle	Training,	Inc	 877-888-6268
Riverside Ride Rite 951-736-8179
Rocklin Sierra Community College 916-781-6280
Sacramento	 Safety	Center	Inc	 800-825-7262
Sacramento	 Harley	Davidson	of	Sacramento	 916-929-4680
Salinas	 Pacific	Motorcycle	Training	 925-800-5109
San Bernardino SoCal Motorcycle Training 951-306-0141
San Diego	 Pacific	Safety	Center	 858-621-2313
San Francisco Bay Area Motorcycle Training 888-744-2268
San Jose	 2	Wheel	Safety	Training	 510-784-8978
San Jose Golden State Moto 408-634-6768
San Luis Obispo Central Coast Motorcycle Training 805-226-8015
San Mateo	 Northern	California	Motorcycle	Training,	Inc	 877-888-6268
Santa Clara	 2	Wheel	Safety	Training	 510-784-8978
Santa Clarita Top Gun Motorcycle Training 800-593-7909
Santa Maria Central Coast Motorcycle Training 805-226-8015
Santa Rosa Santa Rosa Motorcycle Training 707-537-9860
Shafter Top Gun Motorcycle Training 800-593-7909
Simi Valley MRE Corp 805-389-5303
Somis Learn	to	Ride	VC	 805-827-0075
South San Francisco	 Pacific	Motorcycle	Training	 925-800-5109
Vallejo Bay Area Motorcycle Training 888-744-2268
Van Nuys Ride Rite 951-736-8179
Visalia Valley Motorcycle Training, Inc 559-299-6347
Walnut Mt. San Antonio College 909-274-4220
Wrightwood Motorcycle Training Services, Inc 760-987-6652

Motorcyclist Training Courses

got skills? 
Learn to ride or take your riding to a higher 

level with California’s premier training courses 

Find a California Total Control Training Site Near You

Total Control has the most comprehensive 
lineup	of	motorcycle	training	courses	in	
the nation. Beginner training is available 
across	the	state	for	new	riders	who	want	
to get their “M” endorsement. Intermediate 
training	is	for	those	riders	who	want	more	
confidence	and	“tools	in	their	toolbox”.	And	
advanced	training	is	for	those	riders	who	
want	to	supercharge	their	riding	skills	for	
the	ultimate	in	safety	and	fun.	We	even	offer	
three-wheel	and	track-based	training	for	
those who like to beat to their own drummer.         
Call or visit us online to see what 
professional	training	can	do	to	help	get	the	
most	out	of	your	two-wheeled	adventures.	
And	if	you’re	an	experienced	rider	who	
loves	to	share	your	passion,	find	out	about	
the	satisfying	opportunity	of	becoming	a	
certified	Total	Control	Instructor	by	calling	
800.943.5638 today!   

For intermediate, advanced or 3-wheel visit: 
www.totalcontroltraining.net

877.743.3411

SAFETY MESSAGE BY

For beginner training courses visit: 
www.motorcyclesafetyca.com/

800.943.5638
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Table of Contents2022 State Officers

What is ABATE?
ABATE is a Motorcyclists’ Rights Organization dedicated to 
preserving freedom of choice, freedom of the road on or off 

with emphasis on education and safety. Although not a club, our 
members are active in programs for public awareness, motorcycle 

safety and supporting charity events throughout the state.  There 
are no special requirements for joining aside from an interest in 

promoting motorcyclist’s rights and safety through Membership.

ABATE of CA Inc.
PO Box 15 La Verne, CA 91750 

1-760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519 
http://www.abate.org E-mail: office@abate.org

Donations to ABATE Of California are not deductible for 
Federal income tax purposes. However, dues and fees 
may qualify as business expenses and may be deductible 
in limited circumstances subject to various restrictions 
imposed by the Internal Revenue Code.

Chairman of the Board	 Lee Sporty Milligan  
818-361-8800

Secretary	 Gina Jones  
949-306-5445

Treasurer	 Tom Jones 
818-571-8303

Executive Director	 Rick Robison 
714-315-1150

Assistant Executive Director	 OPEN
Lobbyists	 The Lombardo Group 

916-424-1148
Legislative Director	 Jim Lombardo Sr.  

916-424-1148
Assistant Legislative Director	 James Lombardo Jr.  

916-573-3849
PAC/Lobbyist Treasurer	 Dave Hastings  

760-947-4700
Membership	 Sporty Milligan  

818-361-8800
Assistant Membership Chair	 OPEN
Public Relations	 OPEN
Social Media Content	 OPEN
Internet/Computer Technicians	 Joe B
Website	 Jody “Mooney” Maxwell  

714-342-4876
IT Support	 Diane Davis
Safety	 Norm Newiger 

805-368-6693
Discussion Group Moderator	 Dave Walsh 

805-486-1093
MRF Liaison	 Jody ‘Moonie’ Maxwell 

714-342-4876
MMA/ABATE Liaison	 Ruby Weber 

916-481-1549
ABATE Run Insurance Adviser	 Rusty Russell 

818-200-6729 
Rusty_Russell@ajg.com

Email “Alerts” Blast Master	 OPEN

2022 Board of Directors
Jody “Mooney” Maxwell 	 714-530-4636
“Sporty” Milligan 	 818-361-8800
Jeff Bassler 	 909-919-0783
James Lombardo Jr. 	 916-573-3849
Tom Jones 	 818-571-8303
Jim Lombardo Sr. 	 916-424-1148
David “D-Man” Seiler 	 714-833-9508
Jane Warthen	 805-341-3386
Rick Robison	 714-315-1150

OPEN 2 seats for 2022-2023

Donate/Pay Dues

Today!
Scan with venmo app  
or type in  @abateofca

Make sure to comment accordingly
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ABATE OF CALIFORNIA INC
PO Box 15 La Verne, CA 91750 
760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519
http://www.abate.org
office@abate.org
The Bailing Wire newsletter is published monthly February-December by 
ABATE of California Inc., with a corporate mailing address of PO Box 15 
La Verne, CA 91750. All issues are on our website www.abate.org after the 
first of each month. All editorials, photos and advertising are to be sent to 
the corporate mailing address or emailed to bailing.wire@abate.org in the 
correct format. Circulation: 6,000 quarterly.
Written articles are the opinions of the authors and not necessarily the 
opinion of ABATE of CA. Editor reserves the right to edit any copy.
EDITOR (Interim)	 James Lombardo Jr.
Assistant Editor	 Jeff Bassler
PRODUCTION & PROOFREADERS	 Caroline Griffith 
PHOTOGRAPHERS	 Members, please Email In Photos!
COLUMNISTS	� Bill Bish, Sporty Milligan, Jim 

Lombardo Sr, James Lombardo Jr, 
Rick Robison & Norm E Newiger

DEADLINES 
The deadline is the 15th of the month prior to publication for ALL 
materials. All run flyers, photos and ad copy must be camera ready.

BUSINESS MEMBERSHIPS
(1) $125 Gold Business w/ Black & White Ad 
(2) $200 Gold Business w/ Color Ad 
(3) $250 Gold Business w/2X Color Ad
All Levels include (2) memberships with (1) address. Levels (1 & 2) ad size 
is (2 x 3.5) and Level (3’s) ad size is (3.5 x 4) which is also published on our 
website www.abate.org along with a link to your company’s website. New 
Business Members received a Display Plaque. Following years are supplied 
with a year plate. New Business Members or Business Members with new 
Business Cards must mail them into the ABATE State Office.

AD RATES FOR NON-BUSINESS MEMBERS
(2 x 3.5) size Black & White	 $15.00 per month 
	 $150.00 per year
(2 x 3.5) size Color	 $20.00 per month 
	 $200.00 per year
(3.5 x 4) size Color only	 $25.00 per month 
	 $250.00 per year

NON-MEMBER ADS OR EVENT FLYERS 
 (Ads & flyers subject to approval by Editor)
 ¼ Page (5w x 7.8h)	 $150.00 per month 
	 $1500 per year
 ½ Page (10w x 7.8h)	 $175.00 per month 
	 $1750 per year
 Full Page (10w x 15.5h)	 $350.00 per month 
	 $3500 per year
 Color Ads add 25%
Color for an ad or flyer is extra and must be submitted showing color. All 
ads MUST be pre-paid for entire duration of ad run. Prices do not include 
any changes that you may want to make to existing ads placed with us.
Ads should be submitted electronically in a (.jpg) or (.tiff) format and 
emailed to bailing.wire@abate.org with payment either mailed to 
the address above or called in with a credit card number and billing 
information.
CLASSIFIEDS
Members may advertise in the Bailing Wire at no charge and their ad will 
be run up to (3) issues.
PHOTOS
If you have any photos of ABATE events, please send them to us. They will 
be returned if requested. Please include name of event, date, captions, etc. 
They must be received by the deadline in order to be published in the next 
issue. You can email pictures in (.jpg) or (.tiff)  to bailing.wire@abate.org. 
All content is subject to approval by the Editor.

by Jim Lombardo Sr., Lobbyist

The Lombardo Group  -  Government Relations

info@lombardogroup.net

	

	 The Legislature is finishing up actions on bills before the 
Summer month recess. We have been battling two bills to require 
tickets for loud pipes! SB 1079 Portatino would allow ticketing for 
loud pipes with roadside noise meters. Due to ABATE’s Opposition 
it was amended down to require the CHP to do a study to see 
how these devices can pick out loud pipes with multiple vehicles 
tracing down a roadway in 6 unspecidfed cities.

	 The second one AB 2496 Petrie-Norris will allow law 
enforcement to issue a ticket because they think the Pipes are too 
Loud!!!  You will NOT be able to Register your Motorcycle until 
YOU prove it’s not too loud! Impossible! No one has a system you 
can take your bike to to prove the noise from your bike is not 
to0 loud! More to come AB 2496 Pietrie- Norris as it will be in 
Assembly Appropriations soon

	 We did very well in the June Primary!!! We recommend 39 
races and Won 36. They now will face off with the Second place 
finishers to try and win their Race this November 2022! 

	 Thanks again to Members, Local Chapters & Businesses’ 
continuing financial support to keep us in the Capital fighting for 
Motorcycle Rights and FREEDOMS!

Lobbyist’s Legislative Report

ATTENTION ABATE MEMBERS

We are in need of an Email Blast Person. 
This is someone who has computer knowledge and can 
learn the software that we use to do this.

You will be under the direction of the Executive Director 
and Office Manager as to when these communications will 
need to be sent out.

Requirements include: Current ABATE member and 
computer savvy.

Submit applications to:  info@abate.org

Thank you,

Sporty Milligan Chairman of the Board

http://www.abate.org
mailto:info@abate.org
http://www.abate.org
mailto:bailing.wire@abate.org
http://www.abate.org
mailto:bailing.wire@abate.org
mailto:bailing.wire@abate.org
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SB What? AB Where?
Want more details about a bill? Whether it’s in the 

Senate or Assembly in Sacramento, go to:
http://www.leginfo.ca.gov/

Mission Statement
ABATE of  California is committed to protect and promote the interests 
of the Motorcycle community. ABATE exists to preserve and safeguard 

the individual rights and liberties of all riders through political and 
legislative action. ABATE promotes motorcycle safety through education, 

training and public awareness.

Politics – Legislative: 

Bills At A Glance

 Presented by The Lombardo Group, ABATE Lobbyist

SB-1079 Portantino (D – Glendale) *AMENDED 
Vehicles: sound-activated enforcement devices

This bill would authorize 6 unspecified cities to conduct a 
pilot program, as specified, using sound-activated enforcement 
devices devices, as defined, to capture vehicle noise levels that 
exceed the legal limits. As part of the pilot program, this bill 
would require the participating cities to, among other things, 
adopt a Sound-Activated Enforcement Device Use Policy, 
administer a public information campaign, and prepare and 
submit a report to the Legislature, annually, on December 31, that 
evaluates and determines the effectiveness of the pilot program. 
The bill would repeal these provisions on January 1, 2028.	
(Assembly Appropriations Committee)

AB-2496 Petrie Norris (D - Huntington Beach) Vehicles: 
exhaust systems
Existing law requires every motor vehicle subject to registration 
to be equipped with an adequate muffler in constant operation 
and properly maintained to prevent any excessive or unusual 
noise and prohibits a muffler or exhaust system from being 
equipped with a cutout, bypass, or similar device  This bill 
would require a court to require a certificate of compliance for a 
violation of the requirements mentioned above. The bill would 
require the court to notify the Department of Motor Vehicles to 
place a hold on the vehicle registration until the certificate of 
compliance is received by the court only if the certificate is not 
provided to the court within 3 months of the violation date. The 
provisions of the bill would become operative on January 1, 2027. 	
		  (Oppose - Senate Transportation Committee)

AB 2125 Fong (R – Bakersfield) Driver’s licenses: 
motorcycle licensing pilot program

This bill would require the Department of Motor Vehicles to 
establish a pilot program in order to evaluate the efficiency and 
safety, among other things, of using motorcycle safety program 
service providers and grant recipients to administer the driving 
demonstration portion of an exam to receive a license to drive a 
motorcycle, as specified. The bill would require the program to 
last 5 years and require a minimum of 25% of motorcycle safety 
program service providers and grant recipient sites to participate 
in the program. 	 (Support – Senate Transportation Committee)

SB 894 Jones (R – San Diego) Off-Highway Vehicles
This bill would require, a specified vehicle identification number/
product identification number for an OHV’s that is model year 
2022  and beyond, that  is used solely for competition.  This would 
require that a competition motorcycle display that identification 
plate or device on the left side of the motorcycle, commencing 
January 1, 2024. (Support -  Assembly Appropriations Committee)

For Those Members who want to help or hold office contact your 
Presidents or Board Members (see page 3)

Wanted
A person committed to our 

rights and protecting them. 

If you have the passion and can give a little of your time, 
please fill out the Candidacy Paper  printed on page 16 and 
send it in along with a selfie to bailing.wire@abate.org 
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Membership Report A Message To All Members & Locals
by Sporty Milligan, Membership Chairman

OK, here’s the Membership report for July. I will start out 
by saying if you’re due for a renewal, please renew your ABATE 
Membership. We could use your renewal, as we’re always on the 
lookout for members to continue to help us fight bad ideas and 
concepts against motorcyclists. Without members, Locals would 
have a tough time.You know where I am going with this. This 
year has been especially challenging with inflation slapping us 
in the face. So, again, if you’re due for a renewal, please renew 
your ABATE Membership.

We are at the midway point of our Membership Drive. 
Hopefully you have been out there rounding up new ABATE 
members. You know how to do that. The longer daylight hours 
mean bike nights. If you have a bike night in your area, try 
setting up an ABATE Membership booth. Don’t forget to renew 
and new member trinket plan. Reward your members with 
a little something to show how much you care about them. 
Remember, the more members your Local has, the more 
volunteers you’ll have for events. 

Final thought: There is unity and strength in numbers of 
members.

	

From The State Office:

As I am sure many of you know, we are undergoing many 
changes at the state level. Among them are personnel changes. 
That leads to new people needing to take time to learn systems 
new to them. The good news is that it is radically cutting the 
ABATE overhead on a monthly basis, setting us up to be a leaner 
and meaner organization going forward. However, the transition 
can be really bumpy as new people learn the ropes. And there have 
been many distractions from moving things forward as quickly as 
we would all like.

Unfortunately, that has directly affected the Locals by not 
getting monthly membership reports as they are accustomed 
to getting them. And members have not been getting their 
membership cards or member year pins. Rest assured, this is 
not because you have been missed, or forgotten. It is just that 
operations critical to keeping the organization going have been 
the top priority. All renewals and new memberships have been 
entered into the database, and a side list of those members has 
been kept. Member reports is the next priority to learn and 
process. We hope for them to be available by the end of June - and 
worst case - by the quarterly Board of Directors meeting a week 
and a half later. Then the membership cards will follow. We are 
sorry for the inconvenience, and thank you all for your patience in 
this transition.ABATE of California Inc. neither endorses nor promotes the 

services of any particular Law Firm. We are committed to 
working with all MROs including NCOM, MRF, AMA, MMA, 

BOLT and any other motorcycle rights organization that 
strengthens our lobby on legislative issues 

and on motorcycle safety.

FOR SALE 2006 Road King $14,000  

Well maintained.  

.Abate Member Local 8, Buena Park

95ci stage 2.  Over 20K in extras.

If interested call 562-644-8511

	

877-RIDE-411
www.californiamotorcyclist.com

Total Control Training, Inc.
12520 Business Center Dr, Ste C

Victorville, CA 92395
(800) 943-5638
(877) 743-3411

www.totalcontroltraining.net
info@totalcontroltraining.net
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Locals Report (continued on page 18)
Local #01 Los Angeles
Greetings from Local 1 and As mentioned in the previous 

month’s report, we had a barbeque meeting. In June we’re doing a 
male agenda meeting as our meeting date falls on the 19th, which 
is Father’s Day. Happy Father’s Day to all the Dads in Local 1! We 
will again have a live meeting July 17th.

In the meantime, do ABATE events and, if your Membership is 
up for renewal, please renew!

Regards, Sporty Milligan, President ABATE Local 1

Local #08 Orange County
ABATE Local 8 and all of ABATE of CA has lost a valued 

member and friend. John Kopp’s awesome Celebration of Life was 
held on January 29, 2022, at which we learned so much about his 
extraordinary life. Our love and thoughts are with his wife, Cheryl 
(an ABATE member) and his family.

At our February 2022 meeting, we were informed that 
American Legion #354 would no longer be open on Mondays. 
Local 8 held its meetings on the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each 
month at American Legion #354 for years. We held our meetings 
twice a month since we thought things were moving so fast 
politically that we needed to have meetings twice a month in 
order to stay on top of things. Later, when we thought things had 
slowed down a bit, we changed our meeting schedule to once a 
month at American Legion #354.

At our February meeting we voted to change our meetings 
to the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm. We chose the 3rd 
Thursday because that date would fall directly after the ABATE 
Board of Directors meetings and we could more closely stay in 
tune with ABATE’s activities.

We felt that in-person meetings were important to maintain 
cohesion between members, but over the last couple of years 
our members have grown to like on-line meetings. We chose to 
have in-person meetings in January, April, July, November, and 
December. December was added so that our members could get 
together for our annual Christmas party. Other month’s meetings 
will be on-line.

We hope that we can retain the support of our membership. 
Life goes on and changes. ABATE Local 8 is doing its best to 
remain an important part of ABATE of California. We hope to get 
together with our members for 5 meetings a year and at Local 8’s 
and other Local’s events. We also hope to see you on-line for our 
other meetings. Your participation is important.

Local 8 is tentatively planning a booth at the Long Beach swap 
meet on July 10th. We can definitely use your support in person 
and with donations for that event. This has been our major fund-
raising event over the last couple of years. Helping Local 8 raise 
funds allows us to support ABATE of California. Local 8 is also 
planning speedway outings and other fun events. Call Daniel at 
714-365-5907 or email dpfaffly@gmail.com to check things out.

Daniel Pfaffly
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Event Flyers
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NEW ❑       RENEWAL ❑       ABATE # 

LOCAL # 	 DATE: 
NAME: 
NAME #2: 
(If couple or business application) 

ADDRESS: 
CITY:
STATE: 	 ZIP: 
PHONE: 
EMAIL: 
For your convenience…use your favorite credit card

Charge My Credit Card: Mastercard ❑  Visa ❑
Credit Card # 
Exp. Date:    Signature: 
Membership Submitted By: 
I would like to donate: $  to the:
General Fund ❑      PAC Fund ❑      Lobbyist Fund ❑

Circle Type of Membership
1. Single	 $40
2. Couple	 $60
3. Sustaining (Single or Couple	 $100
4. Gold Business	 $125
5. Gold Business w/Color Ad	 $200
6. �Gold Business w/2x Color Ads	 $250 

Add $50 for Sustaining Membership
7. Life Single	 $450
8. Life Couple	 $650

Life Members can Receive Sustaining 
Membership Status and Benefits for 

$50/Year

Mail to: ABATE
PO Box 15

 La Verne, CA 91750

Freedom isn’t FREE

POSTPONED
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by Sporty Milligan

Hi All! This month’s Sporty’s Rides is being brought to you by 
me, Sporty Milligan. I have been at this for a long time, writing 
about the mad cap adventures in my life. Apparently, you have 
enjoyed my adventures or you would not have been reading my 
column for all these years.

It’s been a weird year 
and the political folks are 
trying to hit us with some 
bills on noise pollution. 
You can see what I am 
talking about when you 
check out the Lobbyist’s 
section, Bills At A Glance. 
There you can read about 
them and see where they 
are currently standing. 
The more you know about 
the issues, the easier it 
gets to do something 
about stopping them. Or at 
least trying to stop them.

These days that’s 
saying quiet a lot. Apathy 
plays a big part in the 
political types getting 
their way on issues that affect us bikers. We have been 
trying to get anti-profiling legislation passed. It starts with 
a resolution from both the state senate and state assembly. 
It’s been successful in the state senate with SR41 Caballero 
Resolution that passed last year 39 to 0. It’s been a bit of a 
struggle in the state assembly where they have not taken up 
the issue yet. So, we’re stalled at this point.

On the federal level H Res 366 hasn’t enough support to 
make the resolution a bill. So, we’ll keep on keeping on. Well 
that’s what’s up – politically - from Sporty’s point of view.

Now I’ll delve into the events I attended from the last time 
you read my column. About 3 days before my birthday, which 
was May 20th, I tested positive for Covid. I was confined to 
my house for 10 days with only a small 30 - 45 minute walk. 
My case was considered mild, but I was held in captivity in my 
house. I got tested again and the Covid was gone. So, on May 
27th I attended the Steely Dan concert at the Hollywood Bowl 
that had been put off for 2 years. Rode my bike and it cost $10 
to park. There is only one member of the original band left, 
Dan Hagen. The musicians who accompanied Dan were good. 
What a great concert! I enjoyed myself.The next week was 
the Messengers of Recovery, San Fernando Valley Chapter, 
campout near Castaic. I planned to stay Friday, leave for a 
few hours Saturday, come back, spend Saturday night then 
go home Sunday.Saturday in Pacoima we had a celebration 
of life for George Robinette who died from a nerve disease on 
Mother’s Day. I shared that George won the raffle from last 
year’s Membership drawing, but sadly he passed away.

Went back to the campout and spent time with my Shaggers 
brothers. At the award ceremonies they called me up and 
presented me with a trophy for Rat Bike for my 2007 1200L 
Sportster – bitchen! The boys left and I spent the night. Breakfast 
burritos started the day. Then rode to the monthly Shaggers 
meeting in Lancaster.

Okay nothing until the June 11th HOG 
Chapter meeting in Glendale. Then a ride 
through little Tujunga and Placerita Canyon 
to Santa Clarita HD. After a brief stay at the 
dealership, went to Rattlers for lunch. Nice 
day with the HOG Chapter members. The 
final event was the Local 3/13 ABATE run 
on June 12th. Started at Azar’s Sports bar in 
Newberry Park. Chuck put on a good run; no 
check points just a good ride. Then returned 
back to Azar’s for lunch. Good day, good 
raffle prizes and good silent auction prizes. 
Thanks, Chuck, for a wonderful event and 
day.

This concludes this month’s Sporty’s 
Rides. As always, do ABATE events first and 
foremost.

Till next month, ride safe!

Sporty’s Rides

Check Out Your Locals Facebook Page
ABATE of California

ABATE Local 1

ABATE Simi Valley

ABATE Local 3/13 - T.O/Ventura

ABATE of California, Local 6

ABATE Local 8

ABATE #17 of Northern California

ABATE of CA - Local 19

ABATE Local 20

ABATE of California  - Local 23 - San Bernardino

ABATE Local 24 Fresno, California

ABATE of California - Riverside - Local 27 

ABATE Local 40

ABATE of California Local 44
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01 BARTELS' HARLEY-DAVIDSON�� 
Marina Del Rey 310/823-1112

01 BORN FREE CYCLE�� 
Burbank 818/569-3737

01 CT'S MOTORCYCLE TIRES� 
Reseda 818/776-0051

01 HARLEY-DAVIDSON GLENDALE� 
Glendale 818/246-5618

01 MESSENGERS OF RECOVERY  
S.C.V. CHAPTER� 
Sylmar 818/523-7434

01 MESSENGERS OF RECOVERY 
SAN FERNANDO� 
Los Angeles 310/710-5262

01 PLAN B INVESTMENTS� 
Carmel Valley 818/259-4403

01 REPRO-GRAPHIC SUPPLY� 
Sun Valley 818/395-7296

01 SHAGGERS M/C� 
Lancaster 661/264-7377

01 SOLDIERS FOR JESUS MC  
LA/NORTHSIDE� 
Canyon Country 661/714-5186

02 VFW POST 10049� 
Simi Valley 805/377-7926

06 BOOZE FIGHTERS MC #3� 
San Diego 619/855-9981

08 THE HORSEMEN MC� 
Anaheim 714/833-9508

13 CUSTOM AWARDS & ENGRAVING� 
Ventura 805/658-2139

17 BARBER JOE'S� 
Vacaville 707/448-6708

17 BETTER LIVING CHIROPRACTIC� 
Concord 925/798-6534

17 BUD'S PUB & GRILL� 
Dixon 707/678-4745

17 EAGLE EYE ENGRAVING� 
Vacaville 707/447-4774

17 GARBANZO’S THE BLACK CAT RESORT 
RV PARK� 
Nice 707/628-1161

17 GREEN RIVER TAPROOM� 
Winters 530/574-8518

17 JUDY'S WILD WRANGLER SALOON� 
Vacaville 707/447-5541

17 LD CYCLE� 
Vacaville 707/446-BIKE

17 LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1967� 
Vacaville 707/448-1122

17 MCGUIRE HARLEY-DAVIDSON� 
Pacheco 925/945-6500

17 MISS DARLA'S� 
Vacaville 707/446-4131

17 ROAD TRIP BAR & GRILL� 
Capay 530/796-3777

17 STONES COUNTRY AUTOMOTIVE� 
Vacaville 707/447-4312

17 VACAVILLE PERFORMANCE� 
Vacaville 707/451-2583

19 BASSLER ENTERPRISES 
La Verne 909/919-0783

20 AZRAELS MC� 
Costa Mesa 949/307-2519

20 CAPISTRANO EAGLES MC� 
Dana Point 949/422-3717

20 HARBOR RADIATOR� 
Costa Mesa 949/645-4810

20 IRONWORKERS MC #433� 
Whittier 562/968-4853

20 KANAKA HEKILI MC� 
Fullerton 562/587-8346

20 OC BIKERS FOR CHRIST & RUSHING 
WIND MINISTRIES� 
Garden Grove 714/719-1415

20 PIPE TRADES M/C� 
Los Angeles 213/605-2982

23 HARRISON'S KOI FARM� 
Riverside 951/369-9998

23 HELLFIGHTERS CM� 
Grand Terrace 951/545-9251

24 ALLIED LINOLEUM & CARPET CO.� 
Pinedale 559/438-0177

24 DAVE CHRISTIAN CONST INC� 
Fresno 559/255-1222

24 HARLEY-DAVIDSON OF FRESNO� 
Fresno 559/298-065075-8586

24 J ROSS ENGINEERING� 
Clovis 559/298-0650

24 JOHN RODRIGUEZ TRUCKING� 
Fresno 559/269-5109

24 LANDSTAR INWAY INC� 
Fresno 559/271-3000

24 MATHEWS HARLEY-DAVIDSON� 
Fresno 559/233-5279

24 NEIGHBORS TAP & COOK HOUSE� 
Clovis 559/298-4020

38 PREMIER AGENT NETWORK� 
Imperial 760/222-6340/

44 AZTEC RIDER MC� 
Hesperia 760/792-7535

44 TOTAL CONTROL/CMSP� 
Victorville 800/943-5638

Thank you to our Business Members

ABATE Events for 2022
Events - 

July 10th ABATE Local 17 Summer Bingo Run

POSTPONED July 24th Local 2 -Sweaty Buns

August 12th-14th Shaggers  Tehachupi Mountain Run & Campout

SEE FLYERS PAGE(s):  

- 8 & 9 

Bike Nights:

ABATE Local 3/13 - 1st Thursday of the month

SEE FLYER PAGE 8

If you have a date for your event, and no details or flyer yet, you 
may still submit your dates, so others can pencil it in on their 
social calendar. Then submit your flyer in time for the Bailing 
Wire and to be posted on ABATE’s website.

ALL ABATE Events must have event insuranceContact the ABATE 
State office for information.
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Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish

GAS PRICES FUEL MOTORCYCLE BOOM

Gasoline prices are soaring to new 
heights daily, with many consumers 
considering two wheels instead of four, 
so as fuel surges past five dollars a gallon, 
motorcycle sales are skyrocketing.

A typical motorcycle will get you an 
average of 44 miles per gallon, while an 
average car gets you around 24 mpg.That 
fact is not lost on new bike buyers, as new 
data from the Motorcycle Industry Council 
(MIC) shows bike sales are up more than 
fourteen percent year over year, and many 
consumers who are switching to two 
wheels are looking at bigger bikes.

Coinciding with the boom in bike sales, 
consumers have a strong demand for rider 
training and education as well. According 
to the Motorcycle Safety Foundation 
(MSF), class enrollment increased 48% 
from 2021 to 2022.

PAIN AT THE PUMP IS MAKING BIKERS RIDE 
LESS, AND MORE

Gas prices have surged to record levels 
causing what economists and strategists 
call “demand destruction,” where the 
prices will affect actual consumption. 
They have already begun to cause a 
shift in driving habits.The average U.S. 
retail gasoline prices have risen by 
over 30% since the start of the year, 
according to data collected by analysts 
at RBC Capital Markets. As recently 
reported in Newsweek; “These prices are 
affecting how Americans spend time on 
the road, including how they ride their 
motorcycles.”

Motorcycle sales site Cycle Trader 
recently surveyed 2,209 shoppers on 
the effect of the high prices. Among the 
respondents, 35% said that high gas prices 
have caused them to adjust how they ride.

The Motorcycle Industry Council (MIC) 
claims that 10 million U.S. households have 
at least one motorcycle, so that translates 
to roughly 3.5 million riders feeling the 
sting at the pump. Among those who 

have made changes, 34% of riders have 
decreased how often they ride, cutting 
down on recreational trips or only going 
out when necessary. Another 21% said that 
they have decreased the distances that 
they ride, while 12% have stopped riding 
entirely until gas prices go down.

However, many motorcycle riders have 
adapted their time on the road in different 
ways, opting to ride more. Roughly half of 
those who have made riding adjustments 
have increased their biking as a fuel-
efficient alternative to driving their cars 
and trucks that require more gas.

AS FUEL COSTS SPIKE, MORE PEOPLE RUNNING 
OUT OF GAS

Adding yet another obstacle to avoid on 
the roadways, AAA reports an increase in 
roadside assistance calls from motorists 
stranded with empty fuel tanks. It seems 
that for lots of folks, the higher gas prices 
go, the lower the needle on the gas gauge 
goes, with many drivers running on fumes 
or even running out of gas.

For the months of April, May and early 
June, AAA Blue Grass has seen a 60% 
increase in assistance calls for empty 
tanks compared to last year’s numbers 
when unleaded gasoline was around 
$3 per gallon.AAA, the nation’s largest 
motor club, told FOX Television Stations 
that it responded to more than 200,000 
out-of-gas calls from January - April, up 
from 153,668 at the same time last year. In 
April alone, AAA received 50,787 roadside 
assistance calls from stranded drivers out 
of fuel.

The surge of drivers short on cash to fill 
up their gas tanks has been noted by top 
executives at gasoline retailers who have 
reported that drivers are buying less fuel at 
the pump.

CRIME RISES AS TRAFFIC LAWS NOT ENFORCED

Los Angeles and some major cities have 
stopped enforcing some traffic laws, like 
broken tail lights or expired stickers, all in 
the name of racial equity, but critics have 
said letting people get away with breaking 
the law will only lead to more crime, and 

the current crime wave may prove them 
right.

Back in March, Philadelphia became 
the first city to ban police officers from 
pulling over drivers for minor traffic 
violations like expired tags and broken 
lenses, but now the Philadelphia FOP 
(Fraternal Order of Police) is suing to 
invalidate the new city law, saying it 
illegally preempts existing state laws on 
traffic violations.L.A., Minneapolis and 
the entire state of Virginia have passed 
similar prohibitions on low level traffic 
stops, which they claim disproportionately 
targets Black drivers.

ILLINOIS PLANS ELECTRIC VEHICLE REBATE, 
INCLUDING MOTORCYCLES

On July 1, 2022, the state of Illinois is 
set to kick off a slate of electric vehicle 
rebates for residents -- and with fuel 
prices at an all-time high, the timing 
couldn’t be better. The good news for 
riders, according to RideApart.com, is that 
street electric motorcycles are included in 
Governor J. B. Pritzker’s rebate plans.

Some details are still being worked out, 
but unlike some EV rebates, the Illinois 
state EV rebate does include road-going 
electric motorcycles. A cool $1,500 rebate 
can be yours if your electric motorcycle 
purchase qualifies ($4,000 for electric 
cars), but be aware that electric off-road 
bikes and mopeds do not qualify, however.

Who can qualify? All Illinois residents 
who purchase their electric motorcycles 
or other vehicles in the state of Illinois 
after July 1, 2022 and file the appropriate 
forms may qualify. It’s also worth noting 
that vehicles purchased out of state are not 
eligible. Plug-in hybrids are also ineligible; 
only fully electric roadgoing vehicles meet 
the eligibility criteria.

When Illinois lawmakers hammered 
out this package in 2021, they included 
some key provisions aimed at reducing 
inequities in these types of programs. For 
one, it isn’t just purchases of brand-new 
electric vehicles that qualify for the rebate 
-- it’s also purchases of used EVs, which 

NCOM Biker Newsbytes
THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) and the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, call 
us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
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is a big deal considering the high sticker 
prices.

E.U. CLOSER TO COMBUSTION VEHICLE SALES 
BAN

Back in July 2021, when the European 
Commission -- the executive body of 
the European Union -- adopted a slate of 
proposals to lower the E.U.’s greenhouse 
gas emissions called the “Fit for 55” 
package, it called for a 55% reduction in 
greenhouse gas emissions by 2030, and a 
100% reduction by 2050.For vehicle users, 
perhaps the most standout proposal in the 
package was a requirement that 100% of 
all new cars and vans be zero-emissions 
vehicles by 2035.

The combustion vehicle sales ban 
just took the next step toward becoming 
reality as of June 8, when members of 
the European Parliament (MEPs) met to 
discuss matters in Strasbourg, France. 
The body voted in support of an E.U. ban 
on the sales of all new gasoline and diesel 
cars throughout the 27-nation group, 
effective as of 2035. The measure passed 
with 339 votes for, 249 against, and 24 
abstentions in total. MEPs also signed off 
on a requirement of a 55% reduction in 
CO2 emissions from automobiles by 2030, 
which is where the “Fit for 55” initiative 
gets its name.

This vote doesn’t make the measure 
law throughout the European Union just 
yet. Now, E.U. MEPs must take the proposal 
up with all 27 of the E.U. member nations 
for final approval.

‘TIRE POLLUTION’ COULD BE THE NEXT GREEN 
ISSUE

As the internal combustion engine gets 
ever cleaner and battery power increases, 
“tire pollution” could become the next 
point of focus as a new study claims 
Tire Pollution is 1,850 times worse than 
Exhaust Emissions.

Independent British research firm 
Emissions Analytics tested a number of 
tires at multiple stages of life to reach its 
conclusions, contained in their report 
titled “Tyres Not Tailpipe,” which focuses 
on the particulates produced when driving 
and riding that do not emanate from a 
vehicle’s tailpipe.

Tires as they wear produce tiny beads 
of microplastics, which are so small they 
can be carried on the breeze and, in some 

cases, end up getting washed into water 
courses and washed out to sea. Here they 
can be ingested by small animals and 
eventually end up back in the human food 
chain.

While the title would have you believe 
it centers around tires alone, it also notes 
other consumable parts such as brakes 
as being an area that adds to airborne 
particulates.The study found that no 
matter how clean running a petrol engine 
or electric motor is, there is a bigger 
picture to understand when it comes to 
localized air pollution.

And don’t think the report is all about 
bashing the internal combustion engine 
either, as it seems electric vehicles -- in 
particular large electric SUVs -- could 
produce more non-tailpipe emissions 
than conventional combustion engines. 
The report cites electric vehicles’ increase 
in mass as being one factor that could 
increase tire and brake wear.

MILLIONS AWARDED TO WOMAN “INJURED” 
WITH STD AFTER SEX IN A CAR

In a stranger-than-fiction case 
that could have far-reaching legal 
ramifications, a Missouri woman was 
awarded a $5.2 million settlement by a 
three-judge panel after claiming she got 
a sexually-transmitted disease from her 
ex-boyfriend after they had sex in the 
back of his 2014 Hyundai Genesis. The 
Missouri Court of Appeals upheld the 
judgment against the insurance company 
that was entered during earlier arbitration 
proceedings. Reportedly, the woman had 
been seeking monetary damages from 
GEICO, which insured her ex-boyfriend’s 
car, because she claims she contracted 
HPV, human papillomavirus while having 
sex in the car.

When you think of insurance payouts 
to cover injuries sustained in a vehicle, 
you’d usually imagine crashes and other 
vehicular accidents. But now it seems 
they’ll also have to think about injuries 
incurred from getting freaky in the back 
of a car.

According to court documents in the 
case, the woman alleged that her ex-
boyfriend knew that he had HPV, and still 
chose to have unprotected sex with her, 
without informing her of his condition. 
Last year, an arbitrator determined that 
their sexual liaison in the man’s car 

“directly caused, or directly contributed to 
cause” the woman’s HPV infection.

This determination is what led to 
the judgment that, by not disclosing 
his condition, the man was on the hook 
for the $5.2 million in damages. While a 
lawsuit over contracting an STD from the 
insured driver may be the first of its kind, 
this award shows that it’s not a stretch 
for someone to file against an insurance 
company for any actions occurring in a 
motor vehicle, or perhaps even go after 
their home insurance.The entire insurance 
industry is certain to be looking at this 
case, because it could have ramifications 
in all kinds of situations, and you can bet 
there’ll be notifications of changes to our 
insurance policies in the near future.

FINALLY, A FLYING VEHICLE

Since before The Jetsons, we’ve been 
promised that someday soon we’d all 
be tooling about in flying cars, and now 
that dream may be about to take off. The 
Japanese company A.L.I. Technologies 
has been taking their XTurismo flying 
machine on the road, or over it, premiering 
their finished object for the Top Marques 
Monaco 2022 in June, an event that 
showcases supercars, hypercars, exclusive 
motorcycles, and other forms of unique 
transportation.

Whether you call it a hoverbike, a flying 
car, or some combination of the above, the 
XTurismo looks like a sportbike ran over 
a drone. The XTurismo’s claimed curb 
weight is 300 kilograms, or a hair over 661 
pounds. It’s 3.7 meters long by 2.4 meters 
wide by 1.5 meters high (approximately 12.1 
feet by 7.87 feet by 4.9 feet), has a range 
of approximately 30 to 40 minutes, a top 
speed of 80 kilometers per hour (just under 
50 mph), and has a rated load capacity 
of 100 kilograms (or 220 pounds). The 
company is currently accepting preorders 
for the 200 initial XTurismo Limited 
Edition units it plans to produce, at a cost 
of ¥77,700,000, or about $610,710.

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “The price of freedom of 
religion or of speech or of the press is that we 
must put up with, and even pay for, a good deal 
of rubbish.”

~ Robert H. Jackson, US Supreme Court justice 
(1892-1954)
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Donations

Sustaining (VIP) ABATE Members

Donations!! – General, Lobbyist & 
PAC Funds – THANK YOU!

Thank you for your sacrifice, generosity, and above all, your 
faith in ABATE of California. We are proud of our long relationship 
with our California riders and we strive to serve your motorcycle 
needs to the best of our ability. Your donation will be used as you 
intended it to be, and we would like to say, “Thank You” and wish 
you a safe ride on every road you travel. 

Sincerely, 

ABATE of California, Inc.

Thank you to the following:
Donations to the General Fund:
“Honda Ray” Fleishman and Richard Mullaly

From ABATE Locals: Locals 1, 2, 19, 23, 24 & 44

Donations to the Lobbyist Fund:
“Honda Ray” Fleishman and Jason Williams

From ABATE Locals: 

Locals 1, 2, 19, 24 & 38 ($1,200 from 38!)

Donations to the PAC Fund:
 “Honda Ray” Fleishman

Thank YOU for your contributions in helping to preserve 
“Freedom of the Road” by supporting ABATE’s paid Lobbyist and 
the General Fund!!! Thank you to our Members that renew their 
Memberships and those that join us – that too helps in preserving 
and fighting for Motorcyclist’s Rights!! And of Course, the Locals 
that contribute to the funds regularly and when they do events. 
THANK YOU!! It’s a team effort, so thank you for being a part of 
the ABATE Team! 

THANK YOU 

For the Extra Support!
ABATE Local #01

Vince Alvarez

Mike Burton

Fred & Patty Cammack

Lisa Garber

Micah Horton 

Lee Sporty Milligan

Nicholas Novosel III

Bob Warren

ABATE Local #02

Patti Bock

Scott & Pat Burton

ABATE Local 3/13

Chris Hodapp

Mike & Mary Osborn

ABATE Local #06

Bart & Wendy Perry

ABATE Local #08

Gonzo Gonzalez

Steve Howe

Jessika Johnson

Tim & Yvonne Tennimon

ABATE Local #17

Greg & Diane Howe

ABATE Local #19

Robert & Brianna Cuthbertson IV

Jesus & Mona Lisa Godinez

ABATE Local #20

Paulette Korte

ABATE Local #23

Todd Haeckel

Kenny & Raeann Nuttall

ABATE Local #24

Reggie & Avril MacKay

Doug Silveria

ABATE Local #25

Lady Kay Deli

Lil’ David Morena

Joseph Rendon

James & Daisy Young

ABATE Local #33

Sally Broce

Robert Duvall

Kirk & Parva Loeblein

Donald & Susan Noblin

Ronald Tibbetts

ABATE Local #44

Mark Cobin

Dave Cornelius

Hank & Kris Hallmark

Dave & Carol Hastings

Ken & Glenice Hatfield

Bill Tolen & Paula Penn

Sustaining Members (VIP’s) receive 
a mailed copy of the Bailing Wire, the 
months it is printed, a yearly certificate 
of Appreciation, suitable for framing, 
their membership card with VIP printed 
on it, and their names printed on this list. 
ABATE of California appreciates their extra 
support.
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ABATE of CA Inc 
BOD & Officer Candidacy Paper 

 
 
Name (Including Road Name): ____________________________________ 
 
 
Mailing Address: _______________________________________________ 
 
 
City: ____________________________     CA    Zip Code: ______________ 
 
 
Phone#: ______________________________________________________ 
 
 
Email: ________________________________________________________ 
 
 
ABATE Local: ____________   ABATE Membership #: __________________ 
 
 
How Many Years an ABATE Member? _______________________________ 
 
 
Along with the information above please submit your answers to the below 
questions in 450 words or less: 
 

1. Past or current ABATE positions Held? 
2. Other Qualifications? 
3. What are your goals for ABATE of CA? 
4. Do you attend your Local’s meetings, if yes how often? 
5. Have you attended an ABATE Quarterly Meeting in the past year? 
6. Is there any additional information you would like our Members to know? 

 
 
And submit a selfie….. 
 

Scan and email to bailing.wire@abate.org 
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FOR SALE 1989 HD FXRS  $13K
Abate Member Local#2 Simi Valley

Less than 10K miles since top end  
rebuild by certified mechanic
Less than 1,500 miles since  

completely restored & customized
Custom Rampage wheels  •  Clean Title

Includes Kendon single bike stand-up trailer
Call any time for more details

Pattibock  805.231.2276
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ABATE of California Goes to DC & Locals Reports...continued
by Rick Robison

When the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
(MRF) announced that the Bikers Inside The 
Beltway event was “ON”, ABATE of CA and 
the So Cal Confederation of Clubs (COC) made 
plans to attend. The ABATE of CA Lobbyists, 
The Lombardo Group, went to work emailing 
our California Representatives to schedule 
appointments.

Bikers Inside The Beltway is an annual 
event where motorcyclists can meet with their 
State Representatives located in Washington, 
DC. Bikers educate and lobby lawmakers on 
issues that impact our right to ride. A pre-
event briefing was held by the MRF on May 
16th and meetings with lawmakers on May 
17th. The MRF provided printed materials for 
the visits.

Moonie and Spider were honored to 
represent ABATE of CA and the So Cal COC. 
Lawmakers were very busy with many urgent 
issues that had risen, but a few appointments 
were confirmed. Moonie and Spider had in-
person meetings with representatives from 
the offices of Congressman Obernolte and 
Congressman LaMalfa. A virtual appointment 
was also offered by the office of Congressman 
Antonio Cardenas.

Moonie and Spider tag-teamed 
presentations to educate Representatives 
about many key issues such as the profiling 
of motorcyclists (H. Res 366), the effects 
of E-15 fuel on our vehicles, the lack of 
safety of automated driving systems, and 
the fair treatment of motorcycles for taxes 
and transportation funding. With nearly 
1 million motorcyclists in California, our 
Representatives were shocked that they 
were not aware of our issues and there is NO 
California representation in the Senate and 
House Motorcycle Caucuses.

Overall, Moonie and Spider felt that 
the meetings were productive. They were 
delighted to shed some light on motorcyclist’s 
issues and our Representatives showed sincere 
interest. They were hopeful that they were able 
to provide the right level of awareness and 
gain their support for our causes now and in 
the future.

For more information on the Motorcycle 
Rider’s Foundation (MRF), visit www.mrf.org.

(Continued from Page 7)

Local #17 Alameda, Contra 
Costa, Solano & Napa Counties

Local 17’s meeting started with the usual 
Pledge of Allegiance to the flag outside Judy’s 
Wild Wrangler Saloon. Glenn ran the meeting 
and one of the subjects discussed was member 
attendance at the monthly meetings. Not only 
do we need our members at the meetings, but 
also at the events that are held through the 
year.

Our next event is the Summer Bingo Run 
on July 10th. This will start at the Moose Lodge 
in Vacaville with breakfast starting at 9:00 am, 
followed by the first game at 10:00 am.

October 2nd is Local 17’s Fall Bingo 
Memorial Run; so be sure to put this on your 
calendar.

Our Local also needs our members to 
volunteer to help with these events, please 
give Glenn a call (707-624-6310) if you can help 
out or just let him know at a meeting.

December 10th is our annual Holiday party 
held at the Moose Lodge and starting at 6:00 
pm.

Don’t forget to add Local 17 to your 
Facebook page: www.facebook.com/
ABATE17NorthernCalifornia

Hope to see you at the next meeting!

Down the Road, Greg

Local #19 Pomona & San 
Gabriel Valley

We did a great send off of the Run For The 
Wall riders. We stocked up on some stuff to 
help us do a better job next year. And now most 
of those riders are returning safely home. To 
those riders, welcome back… and thanks for 
representing us on your patriotic mission to 
D.C., and the new Sandbox Route.

In our meetings we are following closely 
on what is going on Sacramento, particularly 
with the noise and speed issues, that the 
Lombardos are keeping us up on. Remember 
folks, it is good to be aware of what is going on. 
But until YOU contact YOUR legislators, all we 
can do is watch our rights fade away. Part of 
the recipe is that the legislators need us to

back up what the Lombardos are telling 
them in the Capital. 

Our non-legislative focus is now squarely 
on The Toy Run and our Bike Drive in support 
of it. With the cost of everything else, the 
bikes and helmets we give are up 60%. That 
means we can give fewer bikes, or we have to 
bring in much more money. I like to remind 
everyone that the bicycle is the gateway drug 
to riding motorcycles. There are not many 
riders that did not first have a bicycle as a 
child. If you want to see another generation 
of riders, it is good to support them with the 
gift of a bike. If you would like to help in this 
effort, don’t hesitate to contact me. You can 
email my cell phone at JRBassler@gmail.
com or phone/text me at (909) 919-0783. We 
welcome all input… and hope to see you at 
the event in December.

Jeff Bassler

Local #38 Imperial Valley
Hello ABATE Members! The heat is here. 

Stay hydrated. Triple digits can do a number 
on you if you’re not careful.

I want to thank everyone who helped 
make our Stimulus Run a success. We sent 
a check to the ABATE State office from 
our proceeds. We also sent a check for our 
allotment of raffle tickets.

On Memorial Day we did a no host 
breakfast ride to Yuma, AZ. We went to Black 
Bear Restaurant. There was a dozen of us. We 
were seated fairly quick. Service and Food 
was pretty good. Another plus was the price 
of gas in AZ!

Once again, join us at our monthly 
meetings. Get information about issues that 
can affect your right to ride. We have our 
Turkey and Toy runs that we’d like you to 
help us plan. Our Turkey Run is turning 25 
years. Our Silver Anniversary.

For all the Local happenings check out 
ivmoto.com. Well, that’s it for now see you 
down the road.

Stay safe and stay cool.

Ed Aranda, President ABATE Local 38
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Level Five Graphics offers a variety 
of services for print and publication

www.levelfive.com510-295-7707

Graphic Design:
Books & book covers 
Publications
Advertisements (including FB)
Logos & Corporate ID
Packaging
Promotional materials, swag

Illustration:
Education & Science
Graphics for court
Medical Devices
Technical
3D renderings
Patents
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ABATE Info & Ads

ABATE “Brothers & Sisters” Lost Too Soon

Rest in Peace, May they ride Forever Free.
JOHN KOPP, LOCAL 8 

(12-27-2021) 

LARRY WARNER, LOCAL 44 

(1-22-2022)
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Safety Report

This and That...
By Norm E. Newiger

Joneses For June

We’re at the halfway point of the year, yay! June is a great 
month year after year. It’s about the weather giving you some 
heat and then some. It’s like it’s telling us it’s gonna get hot then 
hotter, then really hot, but will give us some cool days to cool off 
or recover. June likes to help us remember what hot weather really 
means by gradually raising its temperature daily with some cool 
days that become less and less and then the next thing you know, 
the cool days are gone.

The month of June is preparing us for the July/August 
onslaught of 24/7 heat. Around the last week of June you’ll be 
thinking about October and how much you miss it because 
there’s no escaping the rapid changing of the weather and you’rer 
starting to get delirious with thoughts of cool weather riding as 
you wipe the sweat off your forehead.

There are good thoughts about the seasons change. Some 
people (I don’t know who they are) actually like hot weather and 
prefer it over most weather scenarios and not just them desert 
folks, those peoples are everywhere. I look at June as preparation 
for the summer’s riding adventures. Getting your body and 
mindset ready to deal with the weather change so you don’t freak 
out when you left your bike parked on a black asphalt parking lot 
at 2 pm in August for a 2 hour lunch and your bike is so hot you 
need gloves just to start your bike and brand your butt with a 120 
degrees seat, true story!

Over the years, as I have aged, the heat bothers me more than 
before. With medical issues, I have to be very selective when I ride. 
It’s very important to know your body and how it reacts to riding 
in hot weather. From my research, it says that temperatures in the 
90s are not healthy to ride in. If you’re older than your kids, then 
you should consider the times of the day you want to ride. I have 
a thyroid problem and I sometimes overheat just thinking about 
hot weather.

The us generation are mostly 50 and up. The older you get, 
your body requires more fluids because dehydration is more 
prevalent in older people. Staying hydrated is very important. 
Remember this, it’ll hit you when you least expect it to; you will 
feel groggy and tired at first, even while you’re riding. If this 
happens, find a place that has shade, drink water and take your 
time until you feel better. Heat stroke is not too far away and you 
don’t wanna deal with that, it usually requires you to call 911.

Here are some examples of possible heat stroke symptoms: 
Headache, nausea, muscle cramps, profuse sweating, dizziness, 
confusion, exhaustion, high body temperature, tired, rapid 
heartbeat, dry skin and hallucinations. Some symptoms can be 
more prevalent than others, everybody is different as well as 
the location you are at. Finally, use common sense. If the heat is 
intolerable, stay indoors when you can to avoid activities in direct 
sunlight or on a hot asphalt highway. This is not about being a 

macho type of person where you think you are impervious to 
hot weather; it’s about knowing when it’s time to be cautious. 
If you’re in a group and are riding in a hot zone, it is good to 
communicate with others in your party to make sure they are 
good, it’s easy! Pay special attention to the elderly, infants, 
kids and anyone with a chronic illness, as they may dehydrate 
easily and are more susceptible to heat related illnesses. Being 
wise will prolong your riding life. It’s about riding in the safest 
environment that you put yourself and possibly others in.

The month of June is the beginning of motorcycle riding bliss. 
For some it’s just another day on the road. For the majority of us 
it’s the start of one adventure after another. We have so many 
options - just you and the highway or getting out with your buds. 
We have the local scene (where ever you reside), bike nights and 
weekend sponsored biking events to state events and nationwide 
events. So many choices your head could spin like a top if you 
were inclined to do so.

This is a season about having fun, about freedom of the road, 
going out and enjoying life on 2 wheels or 3 wheels. We know 
about the local hang outs and the ones that require a road trip! We 
will ride 25 miles or 200 miles or more. It doesn’t matter, just get 
on your bike and ride. The fun is the adventure of the day or week 
or however long you go and go you must. I have been doing this 
since I first started riding.

The good thing about our zone in So Cal is it’s almost a year-
round thing. There are a few states that allow this and I’m glad to 
be living in the best one! The good news out here is that we don’t 
have winter lockdown and that’s a true blessing. I’ve lived back 
east in the frozen tundra zone and that white stuff that falls from 
the sky will hibernate your bike real fast. I’m at the graceful age 
of 65 and let me tell you, the body has taken its toll on me. I’ve 
come to realize that my age does affect my riding, mainly because 
of my medical issues. Being diabetic doesn’t help at all, in fact it 
makes everything worse. I can still ride, but with precautions. 
The summer time weather makes it harder for me to ride. I either 
go out early or towards the end of the day. I have to ride and this is 
how I have to do it during the summer months.

As a senior rider (I hate saying that), I’m a totally different 
rider/person than 20 years ago. The medications I take today, I 
didn’t take 20 years ago and that means something - I’m being 
held together by pills! My body and mind are subject to change at 
any given time and that’s the truth. If you don’t feel like riding 
because you don’t feel it, then don’t. Trust yourself, because there 
are 364 other days you can ride. Don’t let peer pressure change 
your mind. It’s your body, so protect it.

I know there are older riders that always seem to be healthy 
and such, but I think the majority of senior riders take multiple 
medications just so they can ride, like me! It’s always good to 
research your medications and even talk to your doctor and ask 
them if there any issues with your medications while riding in 
hot weather. Some of my meds make me thirsty and I’m never 
without water. Preparation is key to all. If you know your needs, 
then you can prepare yourself for a day of adventure. After all, it’s 
all about riding!
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Never miss the latest news from the CA DMV. Sign up now for DMV News Alerts! It’s an easy way to  
receive up-to-date information from the California Department of Motor Vehicles. This new tool also  
offers customization to obtain specific DMV related topics, such as AB 60, autonomous vehicles, and  
office openings and closures.  

Go here to get started: https://www.emailalert.dmv.ca.gov/DMVEmail_Alert/  
 

 

Subscribe to the  
ABATE Discussion 

Group
Go to www.abate.org   

Drop down “About ABATE”  

and click on “ABATE Discussion 
Group”

After reading the rules,enter your email and click subscribe.
After verification of your membership,  
you will be able to join the Discussion

Subscribe to ABATE Discussion

Email: Subscribe

 YES! I wish to help  
support ABATE’s efforts to protect 

our motorcycle rights!
Go to www.abate.org and click “Donate Now”

Or, mail in this form with your check

Name: 

Address: 

City, State, Zip: 

Phone: ( )   Local #

Email: 

General Fund Donation: $     

Lobbyist Donation: $     

PAC Fund Donations: $ 

Please make checks payable and mail to: 

ABATE of CA, Inc. 
P.O. Box 15

 La Verne, CA 91750



Los Angeles County	 Local #01
Sporty Milligan	 818-361-8800 
3rd Sunday — 9 AM 
Elks Lodge 
101347 Commerce Ave. 
Tujunga, CA 91042

Simi Valley	 Local # 02
Jim Kibbe	 jimkibbe53@gmail 
2nd Wednesday — 7:00 PM 
VFW Post #10049 
4242 E Los Angeles Ave. 
Simi Valley, CA 93063

Thousand Oaks/Ventura	 Local# 03-13
Chuck Pedersen	 kath55344@ gmail.com 
3rd Thursday — 7:00 PM 
ElksLodge  
158 N Conejo School 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91362

San Diego County	 Local #0 6
Snowman 	 619-855-9981 
PO Box 501946, San Diego CA 92150 
1st Sunday — 12 Noon 
Kate Sessions Park 
Pacific Beach, CA 92109

Orange County	 Local #08
Daniel Pfaffly	 714-365-5907 
		  dpfaffly@ gmail.com  
3rd Thursday — 7:30 PM

Jan., April, July, Oct., Dec., 
American Legion #354 
8071 Whitaker St. 
Buena Park, CA 90622

OTHER MONTHS - ONLINE

Alameda, Contra Costa,  
Solano & Napa Counties 	 Local #17
Glenn Phillips	 707-624-6310 
3rd Sunday — 11:00 AM 
Judy’s Wild Wrangler Saloon 
4823 Midway Rd 
Vacaville, CA 95688

Region #8 (Local 1 & Local 19)

Sporty Milligan 
818-361-8800z

Region #11 (Local 8 & Local 20)

D-Man 
714/833-9508

Region #12 (Local 6 & Local 38)

Dave Conner 
760/208-7232 

ABATE Meetings2022 Regional 
Representatives Pomona Valley	 Local #19

Jeff Bassler 	 909-596-9685 
4th Wednesday — 7:00 PM 
Round Table Pizza 
1020 N .Mountain Ave. 
Ontario, CA 91672

Orange County	 Local #20
Rick Robison 	 714-315-1150 
		  local20abate@gmail.com 
2nd Monday — 7:00 PM 
American Legion Post 132 
143 Lemon St. 
Orange, CA 92866

San Bernardino	 Local#23
Ron Morris 	 909-768-0355 
1st Sunday 9am 
TBD Call Ron for details 

Fresno	 Local#24
Joel Ross	 559-298-0650 
		  jross1@myedgemail.com 
1st Wednesday — 7:00 PM 
Seven Cafe & Grill 
25 Shaw Ave. 
Clovis, CA 93612

Sacramento	 Local#25
Lil’ David Morena 	 916-616-9605 
3rd Thursday — 7:00 PM 
Denny’s 
3520 Auburn Blvd 
Sacramento, CA 95821

Yuba Cit y 	 Local #33
Steve Katen	 530-933-8279  
1st Tuesday — 7:00 PM 
American Legion Post #807 
5477 Feather River Blvd. 
Olivehurst, CA 95961

Imperial Valley	 Local#38
Ed Aranda 	 760-554-8843 
		  Edward_ A12@ yahoo.com 
Last Thursday — 6:30 PM 
Applebee’s 
2421 Cottonwood Dr. 
El Centro, CA 92243

Bakersfield	  Local#40
Darren Billesbach Jr.	 360-296-9335 
		  darrenzemail17@gmail.com 
2nd Tuesday — 7:00 PM 
Rusty’s Pizza 
6675 Ming Ave. (at Ming & Ashe) 
Bakersfield, CA 93309

High Desert	 Local 44/47
Dave Hastings	 760-947-4700  
		  davesautorepair@aol.com 
2nd Saturday — 9:30 AM 
Fraternal Order of Eagles 
16195 Main St. 
Hesperia, CA 92345

Please Use Contact Info
to Verify Meeting

Times & Locations

Donate/Pay Dues Today!
Scan with paypal app  

or type in  @abateofca



ABATE of California

is inviting you to a scheduled meeting.


Topic: ABATE 3rd Quarter Board, Presidents & PAC Meeting

Time: Jul 9, 2022 09:00 AM Pacific Time (US and Canada)


Join Zoom Meeting


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87290402492?
pwd=NktO_h2U7oBamRRlrUi8pHYdfBP6Ym.1


Meeting ID: 872 9040 2492

Passcode: 2022

One tap mobile


+16699009128,,87290402492#,,,,*2022# US (San Jose)


Dial by your location

        +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)


Meeting ID: 872 9040 2492

Passcode: 2022


Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbUvDGNCKu


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87290402492?pwd=NktO_h2U7oBamRRlrUi8pHYdfBP6Ym.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87290402492?pwd=NktO_h2U7oBamRRlrUi8pHYdfBP6Ym.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbUvDGNCKu
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